
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

12th December, 2024 

 
Re: Class Rock ‘N’ Roll staffing 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I am writing to inform you about adults that will be teaching the children in 
Reception and Year 1 for the remainder of this academic year.  
 
Due to Mr Boxall-Goynes not being available to start at Gaddesden Row until 
April, Mrs Thomas will continue to teach the class on Mondays and Tuesdays, 
and Miss Smith on a Thursday.  
 
On Wednesdays and Fridays, Mrs Archer, who has taught the class on many 
occasions, will be teaching the children.  
 
From Easter onwards, Mr Boxall-Goynes will take over the teaching on 
Wednesday, Thursday and Fridays.  
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.  
 
Many thanks,  
 
Miss H Smith 

Gaddesden Row JMI School 
 

Headteacher: Mr D Merriman 
Deputy Headteacher: Miss H Smith 

www.gaddesdenrow.herts.sch.uk 
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